

NOBLE LAKESIDE PARK NHW NEWSLETTER AUGUST 2016

OUR THANKS TO KINGSCLIFF POLICE STATION AND THE GOOD GUYS FOR THEIR CONTINUED SUPPORT.

PLEASE NOTE THAT NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NEWSLETTERS ETC ARE NOT CLASSIFIED AS JUNK MAIL.

SCAMS

So much has been written about SCAMS that I wonder sometimes if people really understand how serious this subject is now days. Unfortunatly it's the senior citizen that seems to be targeted, the reason for this is that the scammers see us as an easy target. I believe we have all had the odd phone call all trying to relieve us of our precious dollars. The message HANG UP. Watch out for the Lottery prize scam, or the inheritance scam, plus many others, including Department of Taxation, Fault on your computer, and so the list goes on. Make a point of checking out for more information on www.scamwatch.gov.au this will take up little of your time and keep your money where it belongs with you.

	TWEED COAST CRIME ONLY.			
	MAY	JUNE	JULY	
Assaults	2	5	5	
Break & Enter	8	10	6	
Fraud	2	4	2	
Located Vehicle	4	-	4	
Malicious Damage	8	1	5	
Stealing	9	9	33	
Stolen Vehicle	1	2	2	

FOR THOSE WHO LIVE ALONE (A REMINDER)

The NSW Police Force have developed a NEXT OF KIN program a must for seniors who live alone. This means that the Police can contact the next of kin in an emergency. Your information will be kept at Tweed Police Station. NOTE your information will be securely stored and only accessed by Police. For a simple NEXT of KIN form and a prepaid return envelope call round to Gordon and Doreen's home at 173 in April Street Noble Park. If more info is required call me on 0404029230.

A NEW SERVICE BY NSW POLICE

If you have to report a non-emergency number to Police, a new service is available on line, I.e. Lost Property, Graffiti, Damage, etc where a Police Officer is not required. Report on line www.police.gov.au_portalhelp/lost_property